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Hello! It's February. Last month we had many events, such as the New Year's Day, HoOnKo and Nirvana 
services, and many people came to the church. I look forward to seeing you all in February for our service, 
cooking classes and other events.  
 
In the February cooking class, we will learn how to make okonomiyaki. There are two types of 
okonomiyaki: Kansai style and Hiroshima style, each of which is cooked using different methods. The 
Kansai style mixes flour, eggs, water, cabbage, pork, and fried tempura bits together and fry them all at 
once like pancakes.  
 
The Hiroshima style uses wheat flour that is first fried thinly like a crepe on a wide, flat plate. Then 
cabbage, bean sprouts, tempura flakes, and pork belly are placed on top and flipped over. Next, water is 
added to steam the cabbage. Then, the noodles are fried, and once they are crispy, everything is 
transferred onto the plate. In an empty place on the plate/grill, a well-cooked egg is fried, and everything is 
layered on top of the egg. It is completed with toppings such as sauce, pickled ginger, bonito flakes, green 
laver, and mayonnaise. 
 
“Okonomi” means "your preference" in Japanese, and the choices of ingredients include seafood such as 
shrimp, squid, and octopus, mochi, cheese, and many more. I have explained what okonomiyaki is for 
those who have never tried it, and I am looking forward to seeing you in the class and enjoying 
okonomiyaki with you. 
 
In February, there will be a Lady Takeko Kujo service. She wrote the song called Seiya. Below are the 
lyrics: 
 

The stars in the night sky are beautiful, like countless shining eyes. My heart is at peace with joy. There 
are more Buddhas than the sands of the Ganges River. They are always watching over us, night and day. 

Hearing this soothes the heart. 
 

It seems like it would be difficult to count the number of grains of sand in the Ganges River, and you might 
be surprised at how many Buddhas there are, but she rejoiced that Amida Buddha takes all living beings 



 

to the Pure Land and changes them into Buddhas, so there are countless Buddhas watching over us. 
Shinran Shonin wrote: 

When we say “Namo-Amida-Butsu,” the countless Buddhas throughout the ten quarters, 
Surrounding us a hundredfold, a thousandfold, rejoice in and protect us. 

 [Shinran Shonin / JODO WASAN - 110] 
 
 
 

Last month's quiz answer 

                How do you say "Ta-da!" in Japanese when showing someone a surprise gift? 

1. Jaan!   2. Juun!   3. Joon!   4. Jeen! 

  
The answer is number 1, Jaan. 

 
The English word "tada" has the same meaning and usage as the Japanese word "jaan." The word seems 

to have originated from the music that plays "Jaan♪" when a character makes an appearance on TV. 
It seems when you say "tada" in America it sounds like "Jaan" in Japan. 

 
The next quiz 

 
What does this kanji mean? 

凸凹 

1. Tetris   2. Bumpy   3. Blocks   4. To fit 

 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
(916) 383-1831 
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Join us for Sunday Service 
 

 

Lady Takeko Kujo-Kisaragi-Ki, 
February Shotsuki and Family Service 

Sunday, February 23, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 
 

 

There will be a light luncheon following the service and so in order to 

prepare enough for everyone, we ask that you please rsvp to 

florinbuddhist@gmail.com.  Thank you! 

 
** The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

See you 

on Sunday!!! 
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 
January 9, 2025 

1. Sensei Imada is holding a Japanese cooking class beginning February 23rd at 1 pm at BCF. Recipe requests 

and help are welcome. Please RSVP by February 15 to imadabca@gmail.com. Look for details elsewhere 

in this newsletter. 

2. The Dharma School curriculum for 2025 is now set and a slate of fun activities is coming up. If you know 

of a family with Dharma School-aged children (pre-K through high school), please invite them to contact 

Judi Yuki (jhmyuki@gmail.com) for more information. 

3. The Board is looking for someone to prepare the Oneness Newsletter. If you are interested in publications, 

publishing software, or are just good with computers, please contact Margie Sunahara  

(mjsunahara@att.net).  

4. The BWA was very active in December and is excited for upcoming events. See elsewhere in this 

newsletter for details. 

5. Please remember to renew your membership. Membership forms can be found in this newsletter and on our 

website (BuddhistChurchOfFlorin.org). 

6. The Hondo kitchen remodel project is planned to begin in mid-March. The Board thanks the BWA, 

Dharma School, Jr. YBA, LOTUS, Sacramento Kendo Dojo, Kyudo Kai and various individuals for their 

generous contributions to the project. 

7. Two benches on the side of the Hondo need replacement. To raise funds BCF will be selling 

commemorative bricks (like ones near the entrance to the Hondo). Watch for information in the coming 

months. 

8. Sacramento Kendo is now holding classes for (those without equipment) from 7:00 to 7:50 pm on Tuesday 

and Fridays.  Members with Kendo Bogu will practice Tuesdays and Fridays from 8 to 9:30 pm. 

9. Take advantage of the BCF Scrip program. It’s easy; you purchase scrip and the scrip company rebates a 

percentage of the sale to the church. Use the scrip for your everyday shopping or for gifts. Watch for details 

on how to purchase scrip in this newsletter, on our website (BuddhistChurchOfFlorin.org), and by email.  

10. There will be a road improvement project along Florin Rd from Franklin Blvd to Power Inn Rd from 

November 2024 to September 2025. Please be mindful that you may need to consider alternate routes to 

temple at some times.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:imadabca@gmail.com
mailto:jhmyuki@gmail.com
mailto:mjsunahara@att.net


 
 

  

  



 

 



 

  



 
 



 

 



 

  



 
 



 

Please be considerate and RSVP (email Sensei: imadabca@gmail.com) if you plan on 

attending this cooking class. Sensei needs to shop for grocery/prepare for this class. 
 

  



 

 


